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Rebecca, our youngest daughter, woke my wife one night.  “Something terrible has happened,” she said.  Mom could not get her to tell her what it was until they went into the bathroom.  Rebecca finally revealed this great calamity.  “The tooth fairy got my tooth but did not leave me anything!”  Fortunately, a quick search of Rebecca’s bed uncovered the errant reward.  Rebecca climbed back in her bed, covered up and went back to sleep.  All was well once again.

Some things appear worse than they are, especially when we do not understand the cause or cure.  We have been inundated at the Extension Office lately with ‘terrible things.’  Often, though, there is little to worry about or the cure is simple.  Let me share a few concerns that may help you.

Some vegetables developed tan or brown patches on the older leaves.  These appeared between the veins of the leaf which remained green.  It looks like brown ‘windows’ in the leaf. This kind of damage is often related to chemical burn or water stress.  We are seeing this throughout Georgia.

            We believe this is related to the warm, cold and warm again weather we had.  Early warm weather produced soft, succulent leaves which were damaged by 400 nights.  If the burn is not too bad, wait and it should recover.  If it is severe, replace the plants.  How can you tell if this is the problem?  The older leaves should be affected but newer leaves will come out okay.  I have heard of this on tomatoes and vine crops.

Cool temperatures slow down our seedling vegetables and may make them more susceptible to thrips.  These long, thin 1/4 inch long insects feed on the underside of leaves.  Leaves remain green but are puckered and twisted.  They are usually only a problem on small plants.  They love flowers and can often be found there.  Beat the plant onto a white page to see them better.

A few thrips will not hurt, but if they are damaging your plants you may want to spray.  Read chemical labels to see what is labeled for your plant.  Read and follow all label directions, especially length of time between last spray and harvest.

About the time potato plants form potatoes, they often bloom.  The flower can be purple or white.  The plant may even set fruit, which looks like a tomato.  These are potato fruits, the plants way of producing seed.  They are not edible and can be pulled off, if you like.  Potatoes should form normally.

Departing from vegetables, we have seen dead patches in lawns and drying branches on trees.  Much of this is due to last year’s drought, hard compacted soils or poor care.  Rake or prune out the dead and begin to correct the problems.  Water lawns and shrubs with one inch of water once a week in the summer.  Kill grass around trees and replace with mulch.  Dig very wide planting holes and do not plant deeper than trees originally grew.

 
Many insects have invaded our space.  Relax, most are harmless.  If possible, wait until they cause a problem to be concerned.  If you want a pest identified, bring it in.  Many bugs cannot be identified on the phone.

Many apparent tragedies are not as bad as they seem.  They can be easily fixed and then we can rest easy.  For more information visit our website at http://www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston   or call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020.

